MINUTES OF 

QUENDON & RICKLING PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
 HELD ON WEDNESDAY 24th April  2013


PRESENT:



Alan Price (Chairman)


Nigel Ackerman




Robert Arnold



Tony Jones




Chris Phillips


Sue Phillips (Parish Clerk)


Cllr. Ray Gooding



2 members of the Public




Peter Arscott (Con. Candidate for Newport Ward)
245. Dispensations/Declaration of Interest. AP declared a potential interest in Item 19a (ii) on the Agenda (Planning Application) as the property concerned is adjacent to his.
TJ declared a potential interest in Item 19a(iii) (Planning Application) for the same reason.

246.
Apologies for Absence  Apologies had been received from Michael Atlee, Brandon Chapman and Rev. Chris Bishop
247.
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting of 27th March 2013 These had been circulated and approved, and were signed by the Chairman as a true record.
248.  Matters arising from the last Minutes – National Grid A letter had been received from National Grid confirming it has completed the first phase of its work and will carry out reinstatement work and repair any damaged areas.  It was noted that Cllr. Gooding had advised that in some areas the repair work has not been satisfactorily completed and this should be monitored and any defects reported.
249. Public Participation  None noted
250. Finance
The Clerk reported the following outgoings since the meeting on 27th March 2013:-
Cheques issued 
Community Skip




 232.80









    232.80
Cheques to be authorised

Stationery





   98.07
Paul Norman (Notice Board)




 455.00

NALC/EALC Affiliation Fees




 165.92

Clerk’s Salary




 290.93









                      1,009.92
EON Payment

  




 
      44.19                                                          

Total Payments
  


   
                                 1,286.91
Lloyds current account balance at last meeting

    


16,200.94
Less total payments



 
  

            1,286.91





    


         £14,914.03
Precept payment






 
  5,656.50
Total Funds Available






       £20,570.53


The payments mentioned above were authorised. 

The Clerk noted that the UDC LCTS Grant payment will be paid during the first week of May. 
The Clerk reported that renewal notice for the insurance premium (due 1st June) had been received but a revised quote to include the new notice board and village sign is awaited.
251.
Correspondence  Nothing to note
252. Update on Forums/Presentations  

None had been attended since the previous meeting. 

253.  Home Start Cllr Ray Gooding advised that Home Start had received £17k from the Family Intervention Fund and this had made it more financially stable.   He gave an overview of the activities of Home Start and the proposed structure for its programme of work with ECC.

It was agreed that a donation of £100 would be made.
254.  Village Map/Longridge Sign  It was noted that the sign for Longridge has been put in place.  The question of a Village Map will be further discussed at a later date.

255. Parking  AP reported that he had spoken to Chris Stoneham and sent another formal request for yellow lines at the beginning of Green Road.  This request had been passed on and immediately declined.  Chris Stoneham suggested that a reduction in speed limit to 20 mph may help avoid potential accidents and said this can be applied for through the Highways Improvements Procedure via the Local Highways Board.  Cllr Gooding advised that proposals under this process must show local public consensus, and have both PC and County Council support.  It was agreed that in order to gauge local feeling about a potential reduction in the speed limit the Clerk would draft a flyer to be sent out on the village circulation e-mail list and to be included in the next issue of The Link. 
256. VAS  AP reported the results of the traffic survey had been compiled but he had not yet received a copy.  The post for the VAS is due to be erected in June and the sign will follow in July.  AP said he had asked for a copy of the survey, and suggested, if necessary, the PC may be willing to pay for it as this would be useful when assessing future projects.
257. Community Skip  A resident had complained about the skip being used for trade waste.  This is being followed up but in the meantime the proposed skip for the Village Hall site in May will go ahead.  
258.
Footpaths  NA reported that advice had been received from the Ramblers Association and Essex Highways on the course of action to be followed to pursue a claim for PROW through Quendon Wood.  

It was agreed that NA and the Clerk would liaise to contact those people who have already made statements regarding their historical walks in the Wood to get them to make more formal statements for submission to ECC Highways.  In order to identify on which paths Right of Way is to be claimed, the forms to be sent out should include a map of the Wood for people to identify the paths they have used.  The form should also ask when “keep out notices” were first observed.  It was noted that the Estate had lodged a document accepting the Definitive Rights of Way with ECC in 2006, so ideally people who walked the Wood in the mid 1980’s should be targeted for statements. 
It was suggested that once the necessary evidence is gathered, a further letter should be sent to the Estate advising of the intention to formally pursue the matter.

NA expressed his astonishment at Natural England’s response that the remedial action for reinstatement of the rides was satisfactory as the rides are still in a state of decimation.
259. Highways The Clerk advised she had checked the reported highway problems on the ECC Highways tracking website.  Only the broken sign had been repaired, the other problems have been inspected and are now shown as “active”.

AP will follow up on the problem with the inspection cover outside Mill House Cottages.

260. Grass Triangle  A letter had been sent to the school requesting that parents be asked not to drive over the grass.  AP reported that this has been included in the school newsletter.  The school had also responded to the PC asking that other users of the road are also made aware of the problem.  It was agreed that the Clerk would send a similar letter to the Pub and also send a letter to UDC asking that drivers of refuse vehicles also take care not to damage the verges.

CP suggested that to protect the grass triangle, raised bed planters could be put around the triangle.  These could then be used by the school pupils to encourage horticultural activities.  It was agreed the Clerk should write to Mrs. Bevan for her consent.
261.  Street Lighting  No response had been received to the letter sent to the owner of Yew Tree Cottage regarding the overhanging tree obscuring the lamp outside his house.   It was agreed that the Clerk should send a follow up letter.
262.  Summer Event  It was noted that the Golf Society would be arranging its own event for the village and would not require the input of the PC.  It was suggested that the PC should organise an event for next summer (2014) as it was reported that some residents are clearly in favour of the resurrection of the Summer Fete.
263. Henham/Elsenham Development A resident had written to the PC asking its position on the proposed development.  It was agreed that the PC does not support the proposal and AP will respond to UDC to that effect.  Cllr. Gooding advised that Highways is looking into the details of the plan as there are some ambiguities concerning road building and indications are that the plan is not sustainable.  There is also concern in respect of adequate schooling.  

The impact on traffic through Quendon, particularly when problems occur at Junction 8 of the M11, was cited as a primary reason for objection to the development.

The Clerk expressed disappointment at the short notice given by the JPCSG when asking for assistance in distributing of 200 copies of the package to residents asking for their support in the campaign to oppose the development but noted that this had, nevertheless been done with the assistance of Cllr. Gooding.     
264. Planning:
a)  Applications
i) UTT/13/0818/HHF Laundry Cottage, Rickling Green

Two storey front extension – no objection
ii) UTT/13/0797/FUL Quendon White House, Cambridge Road
Change of use to former use as hotel/restaurant  -   no objection

iii) UTT/13/1002.FUL Land South of the Norden, Cambridge Road

Erection of new dwelling and garage

As had been decided at a prior meeting when the applicant had outlined his proposals for the application to the PC, it was agreed that the PC (AP) would write to UDC expressing support for this application 

b) Decisions

None noted
c) Trees: 
i) UTT/13/0868/TCA Old Rectory, Cambridge Road

Fell one Plum  -  Approved – no objection
d) UDC Councillors Monthly Report of Alleged Breach of Planning Control: 
None noted
265.
Agenda Items to be included at Next Meeting Wednesday, 22nd May 2013   
Anglian Water
The meeting closed at 8.45 p.m.
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